

Minutes of a meeting of Nether Lochaber Community Association held on 6 November 2025

Present Iain Jenner (chair) Roger Barnett (treasurer) Lisa Glaze Gordon Milne Gordon MacIntyre Karl Spierling Jack Hewlett Becky Jury(secretary) Chaela Carrel
Apologies Lucy Cooke

Minutes of Previous Meeting adoption proposed by GMac seconded BJ

TREASURERS REPORT £21,340 in bank (allocated) £1225 available for general spending. Expenditure LC wages + musicians, Roam West and other musicians still to be paid. £2000 received from the coop. The village hall is the local charity this year.

INCHREE IJ suggested using the coop money for an outdoor shelter.

★ **JH to look for something suitable**

★ **BJ to look into sign writing**

★ **KS to cut grass and mend noticeboard**

★ **LC putting together an application to historic Scotland**

The forestry have agreed to a Memorandum of Understanding for the car park etc. Liaison with FLS required regarding roads.

TUBS/GARDEN AREAS

★ **IJ and KS to cut culvert pipe**

★ **LG to buy bulbs for rose garden**

★ **CC and KS to buy squirrel food**

ACTIVITY DAY Good turnout and thanks to BJ for soup.

★ **Next activity day Saturday 6 December. Meet at barn 10 am**

FERRY charge for pedestrians coming in at the end of the year

★ **IJ TO ASK LC about Ardgour Community Association**

GATHERINGS Good turnout(48 tickets) for Halloween, next is 22/11

1. Musicians to use less amplification
2. Chef to put food out a bit later
3. 20 feedback forms filled out
4. IJ suggested we make a donation to the minibus which was booked but not used.
5. Children under 16 do not require a ticket.
6. Neil Ansell has agreed to do a reading.

★ **BJ to go through forms**

★ **LG to redo poster at barn and produce poster for November event**

★ **IJ to book musicians**

Bridge in field was not repaired, spring activity?

ECOLOGY GROUP LC has a list of volunteers. CC agreed to take this onboard

★ **CC to collect equipment from RT**

★ **LG to speak to LC regarding volunteer s and pass on**

AOB

1. IJ to get information on latest application by FLS for a new road
2. RB is still waiting for phone numbers and birthdates for OSCR
3. LCs wages run out next month
4. December gathering was suggested be a sit down meal with a bigger budget
5. Should we hold a Burns Night in January
6. Walled garden event for middle of may

Next meeting date and venue to be confirmed